

One of Marina's goals as President is the preparation of a Strategic Plan, and she has asked Tom McCloskey, our President Elect, to coordinate the effort.

Tom has established a **Working Group** that he will Chair consisting of the following Club members: Pat Callan, Norm Davis, Paul Heys, Mike Killion, Ann Marie Kimball, Flo Klein, Bob Linz, Don Mannino, Winifred Perkins, Carol Reitz, Robert Yager and Marina Cofer-Wildsmith.

As a club Member, you will have many opportunities to help shape the Plan, including:

- Surveys
- Four Club Assembly's (the first will occur on August 24)
- Focus group meetings 30 minutes before and between Club meetings

The Working Group is counting on you to ask questions, pose issues, and offer solutions as the plan is formulated.

With the disruptions caused by the virus our Club's response has opened the door to new, innovative ways of thinking, and increased our comfort with change. In short, it has created the perfect environment for conducting the strategic planning effort.